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Dear Parents,

     I would like to welcome you and your child to Kindergarten this year! It is going to be a busy and fun filled year! Please take the time to read the following beginning of the year information.  I am really looking forward to the exciting months ahead as I work with your child at John Paul II School.

Coming and Going

The first day of school is Wednesday, August 22nd.  School begins at 8:10am.  Children arriving between 7:30am- 8:00am will need to go the Multi-Purpose Room. All students have recess from 8:00am-8:10am. Students that have not arrived to our classroom by 8:20am will be marked as tardy. 

The school day ends at 3:15pm.  All students will need to be picked up at either the east doors or the office doors.  No students should leave out of the west doors.   The kindergarteners will try to be down the hall to the east doors by 3:10pm if you would like to pick them up before the older kids are dismissed.  I will walk the students down the hall each day and will make sure any students going to after school care or riding the bus are to their meeting place safely.  Any kindergartner getting picked up or walking will go with me to the east door until the bell rings.  If you or your child’s ride is there, your child will be dismissed.  Children not picked up by 3:30pm will need to wait in the office until their ride arrives. Please remember to fill out the sheet that will let me know where your child will go after school. If you have a change to your child’s usual schedule, please let me know by sending me an email or writing a note in your child’s folder.    

Recess

The kindergartners will be participating in several outside recesses during the school day.  Please make sure to send a jacket as the morning recesses may be cool.  You may want your child to bring a sweatshirt or sweater to school each day as our classroom tends to be cool at times.  Please make sure to label jackets, sweatshirts, etc. with your child’s name to avoid mix-ups.  Later in the year your child will need to have a coat, hat, mittens, boots and snow pants for recess. We will go outdoors unless the temperature is too cold.

Snack Time

We will have a milk/snack break every afternoon. Please send two boxes or bags of snacks to school during the first week of school. Please indicate on the information page if your child as any food allergies. *Due to some severe peanut allergies in our school, ALL snacks must be in sealed boxes so the labels can be checked that they are not made in a factory that manufactures peanuts and that it contains no traces of peanuts. We cannot have homemade or bakery snacks.     
Some snack ideas include crackers, applesauce, yogurt, string cheese, fruit snacks, raisins, and fruit cups.
Rest Time

We will have rest time each day after lunch recess.  

Birthday Information

Birthdays will be celebrated in the classroom on the date that is closest to the birthday.  We will celebrate any summer birthdays on their half birthday.  Children may bring a special treat on their birthdays or half birthdays if they wish.  Please remember treats need to be peanut/nut free and cannot be homemade or bakery items. If your child plans on having a birthday party, invitations can only be sent through the classroom if you are inviting everyone in the class.  If you only plan on inviting a few children, invitations will need to be sent through the mail.  Thank you!
Homework Folder

You will find a blue plastic homework folder in your child’s backpack each night that contains a left pocket for papers to keep at home and a right pocket that contains a calendar, homework papers, notes to return to school, and an indicator of how your child’s day went.   Please initial the calendar in the folder and return to school the next day so that I know you have received and looked over all the information in the folder.  

Visiting Our Classroom 

Please feel free to stop and visit our classroom. Make sure you check in at the office as a visitor when you come.  Please remember that in order to come into the classroom to visit or volunteer, you must complete the Safe Environment Training.  

Field Trips
Safe Environment Training must be completed to attend field trips. There is also a form that all drivers for field trips must fill out. Field trips are planned for the kindergarten students, so please do not bring younger siblings to the field trips.

Make Up Work Before/After Absences

Please be sure to read the directions to your child, discuss the material, and check the quality of your child’s work. Please don’t use pen while completing homework. If your child is sick and you would like his or her homework sent home with a sibling or if you would like to pick it up, please let me know. 

Please contact me if you have any questions or concerns. Email is best way to communicate with me throughout the day. You can also call the school before or after school if you need to talk with me. 

Your child is going to have a great year in Kindergarten!

Thank you,

Mindy Mentele

E-mail: Mindy.Mentele@k12.sd.us

School Phone Number: 996-2365
